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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Town has been awarded and accepted $628,659 from the VDOT State of Good Repair (SGR) Fund for the 

resurfacing of Falmouth Street from Falmouth Court to Main Street, Main Street from Falmouth Street to 

Alexandria Pike, and Alexandria Pike from Main Street to Old Alexandria Pike.  

 

BACKGROUND 

 

There is no cost to the Town for resurfacing of these roadways. Today’s resolution is to appropriate the 

VDOT funding so we can begin the necessary work.  

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the Council adopt the following resolution to appropriate the SGR funds: 

 

1. A Resolution to Amend the Fiscal Year 2025 Adopted Budget to Appropriate Virginia Department of 

Transportation Grant Funding in the Amount of $628,659 to Fund Resurfacing of Roadways within 

Town Limits 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 

Council Meeting Date:  June 10, 2025 

Agenda Title: VDOT SGR Funds (Alexandria Pike, Falmouth Street, Main Street) 

Requested Action: Appropriate VDOT Grant Funding 

Department / Agency Lead: Finance 

Staff Lead: Brooke Campbell, Budget Manager 


